
Hospital workers check in to
city  hotel  offering  free
meals and accommodation

FRONTLINE workers leading the response to
the  COVID-19  pandemic  in  Edinburgh  are
booking  in  to  the  city’s  largest
independent hotel in their numbers after
it committed to offering free rooms and
meals.

Since opening its doors on Friday evening to help
clinical  and  medical  staff  at  the  capital’s
hospitals, more than 232 room nights have been
booked  over  the  weekend  into  Wednesday,
accommodating guests over the coming weeks.
The hotel, owned by The Royal College of Surgeons of Edinburgh
(RCSEd) and operated by Surgeons Quarter, is located less than
a mile from the Royal Hospital for Sick Children and three
miles from the Royal Infirmary of Edinburgh.

It is now calling on even more workers to make use of its 129
bedrooms  –  and  as  well  as  offering  a  continental  packed
breakfast it is also now including a free evening meal
courtesy of its award-winning catering team. 

The huge effort has drawn praise from the RCSEd President,
Professor Michael Griffin.

He  said:  “COVID-19  is  unlike  anything  we’ve  seen  in  our
lifetimes – and I know the strain it is putting across all
aspects of our wonderful health service.
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“The team at Ten Hill Place are giving tired workers vital
respite to allow them to focus on caring for the country.

“The decision by Scott Mitchell, supported very strongly by
myself  and  our  team,  to  open  the  hotel  up  to  healthcare
workers who are finding it difficult to get in on public
transport was a brave but generous one.  We are helping them
to help us, our families and our friends as they fall ill from
any condition, not just COVID-19.

“We  simply  can’t  put  a  value  on  this.  The  work  Surgeons
Quarter has been doing is truly outstanding and admirable –
everyone at the College is extremely proud.”

Scott Mitchell, Managing Director at Surgeons Quarter, said:
“This is a really challenging time for everyone in the world.

“We are happy to be able to play a small part in helping to
make the lives of our heroic Medical and Clinical workforce at
the frontline of Scotland’s response to COVID-19 that little
bit easier.

“We have been taken aback by the positive response to opening
the hotel to NHS staff and the wider Medical and Clinical
workforce and want to encourage those who are able to take
advantage of our city centre location to get in touch.

“Ten Hill Place has 129 hotel rooms which are available to a
variety of key workers carrying a valid hospital photographic
identity card or similar. 
Please contact the hotel on 0131 662 2080 or by email at
reservations@tenhillplace.com to make your booking

“We look forward to continuing to welcome and looking after
our NHS staff and wider Clinical and Medical workforce over
the next few weeks.”

As well as the commitment to hospital staff, the RCSEd has
engaged with
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the  Chief  Medical  Officer  to  declare  its  willingness  to
temporarily convert the
hotel, should hospitals overflow.

Surgeons Quarter has also pledged to pay all 76 salaried and
contracted
staff  over  at  least  the  next  three  months,  while  adding
discretionary sick pay
at full levels.

Ten Hill Place Hotel can be contacted on 0131 662 2080 or
reservations@tenhillplace.com
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